
 

Check us out on the web http://www.voiture1379.com 
Check out the Grande du Missouri web site http://www.grandedumissouri.com  

 

 
Voiture 1379 Communiqué for February 2013 

 
Voiture 1379 paid up membership is now at 44 members for 2013. The Voiture goal is 46 so we 
are still two short of our goal for 2013. So please keep a look out for outstanding veterans to ask 
to join the 40et8. Remember that the Voiture now has a fund for chapeaus’ to help defray the 
initiation fee of a P.G.. 
Here is another incentive to get a new member signed up before May 1st. 
The “Lucky 13” Program:  During the program period (August 1, 2012 to May 13, 2013); by 
simply renewing or reinstating your 40&8 membership, or by joining the 40&8,   
YOU can win $1,300.00! 
YOUR LOCAL VOITURE can win $1,300.00! 
And  
YOUR GRAND VOITURE can win $1,300.00!  
YOU can make ALL of the above happen, simply by doing something that you already consider 
to be of VALUE!  ALL of the above can happen when you renew your annual 40&8 
membership; have your 40&8 membership reinstated; or join the 40&8. And if you are a PUFL 
member, you’ve already been enrolled in the “Lucky 13” program.  It can’t get much easier than 
this. The “Lucky 13” program is truly unique in that it offers opportunities that far exceed the 
personal effort necessary.  It also provides INCENTIVES and CASH REWARDS that 
demonstrate, in a real and tangible form, the VALUE and IMPORTANCE of membership in the 
40&8. 
 
The Grande du Missouri Grande Spring WRECK and Cheminot will be held April 12th through 
April 14th in Springfield, MO at the Ramada Oasis Hotel and Conference Center. For more 
information on registering see your Grande Communiqué or go to the Grande du Missouri web 
site at www.grandedumissouri.com for more information and a registration form. Just click on the 
Events link on the main page. 
 
This months Promenade will be on February 27th at KC SMOKEHOUSE BAR-B-QUE 6304 N 
Oak Trafficway  Gladstone, MO 64118 with dinner at 18:00 HRS (We will be ordering off the 
menu). The Promenade will begin at 19:00 HRS. 
 
If there are any other functions you would like to “get the word out” please let me know and I 
will put them on the Voiture 1379, The Grande du Missouri, and the 3rd District web site as well 
as the communiqué. 
 
Thank you for your service to Our Great Nation, your service to the American Legion, and 
the 40et8 through Voiture 1379. If we all work together we can and do make a difference. 
 Robert C. Emery, Correspondant Locale, Voiture 1379 


